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COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY 
Original: English

Summary of the meeting held on April 16, 1999

Consideration of draft resolutions 


The Chair reported that the revised version of the draft resolution entitled Confidence- and Security-Building in the Americas would be published in time for the next Committee meeting, and that the Delegations of EL Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras and Nicaragua had presented a draft resolution entitled “Support for the Mine-Clearing Program in Central America” which would also be considered at a future Committee meeting.  

The Committee considered and approved, with amendments, the two draft resolutions presented by the Delegation of Mexico, entitled “Inter-American Convention Against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and Other Related Materials” and “Consolidation of the Regime Established in the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America and the Caribbean” (document CP/CSH-182/99).

The Committee also considered and approved, with amendments, the draft resolution presented by the Delegations of Brazil and the United States, entitled “Inter-American Convention on Transparency in Conventional Weapons Acquisitions” (document CP/CSH-181/99).  It was agreed that the revised version of this draft resolution would be reviewed at a future Committee meeting before being forwarded to the Permanent Council.

The Committee begun its consideration of the draft resolution entitled “Special Security Concerns of Small Island States” presented by the Delegations of Antigua and Barbuda, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Grenada, Guyana, Haiti, Jamaica, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname and Trinidad and Tobago (CP/CSH-186/99).  The Committee also decided that the amendments proposed and agreed upon would be incorporated into a revised version of this draft resolution to be discussed at the following Committee meeting.

The Committee postponed its consideration of the draft resolution submitted by the Delegation of Canada, entitled “The Western Hemisphere as an Anti-Personnel-Land-Mine-Free Zone” (document CP/CSH-183/99).
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